Ladies and gentlemen,

As I stand before you today, I am overwhelmed with a flood of memories and emotions. It's hard to believe how quickly time has flown by. It feels like just yesterday we gathered for our first meeting, full of ideas and dreams, eager to make a difference.

Reflecting on our journey together, I'm struck by the countless moments that have made this time so special. We've laughed, planned, and faced challenges side by side. Each project and event brought its unique lessons and brought us closer together, forging friendships that will last a lifetime.

To each of you, thank you for your hard work, creativity, and dedication. Your passion and commitment have shaped a school experience that we can all be proud of. The impact you've had is immeasurable, not just in achievements but in the spirit you've infused into our community. As we prepare to pass the torch, let's cherish these memories, carrying them with us into the future. Remember that the bonds we've formed here are not confined to these walls—they are part of who we are now. Though it's time to say goodbye, let it not be an end but rather a new beginning, filled with promise and hope. May we take the lessons learned and continue to advocate for what is right and just, no matter where life leads us.

Thank you, from the bottom of my heart, for an unforgettable chapter. Here's to the paths we'll cross again, and the new adventures that await. Best of luck to all of you.

With gratitude and affection.